2020-2021 Southwestern Ohio Football Coaches Association SWOFCA

Coaches Sept 5, 2020

Congratulations on getting the 2020 football season off the ground. Everyone has worked hard in this most crazy of times. Swofca is planning on setting a calendar for this year{s} meetings with the possibility of postponing/canceling any or all events. Therefore please read the following and fill out the membership form and mail to me.

SWOFCA is one of the largest football coaches association's in the state of Ohio. We raise over \$10,000 in scholarship money through our Dick Kerin / UC Clinic and the Ron Woyan East/West All Star game.

There are 73 area High Schools that are eligible to join SWOFCA. Expectations for each school are to become a member for \$25 per coach, participate in all 5 Mtgs, nominate a player for the 'That's My Boy Award' in Dec., attend the Dick Kerin/SWOFCA Clinic in the spring, nominate players for the Ron Woyan All Star game in June and pay a \$100 AD fee for your school for the player(s), and participate in the SWOFCA Golf outing in June.

It is important to follow through on the memberships soon because we must send the State Assoc. dues by Sept. 30, 2020 to be eligible for the North/South All Star game(Canton ,Ohio -Spring 2021). Our committee chairmen can help answer any questions about SWOFCA.

<u>Pres</u> - Jeff Cargile - Taft <u>jcargilesr@hotmail.com</u>

<u>1st VP</u> – Pat Burke – New Richmond <u>burke p@nrschools.org</u>

<u>2nd VP</u> - TPD

<u>Secretary</u> - Greg Miller - Goshen <u>millerg@goshenlocalschools.org</u>

<u>Coaches Clinic</u>- Ron Corradini Jr. <u>rhcorradini2@gmail.com</u>

<u>That'My Boy</u> - Scott Jordan - Waynesville <u>sjordan@wayne-schools.org</u>

Honorary Mem-Aaron Hancock - Wyo. hancocka@wyomingcityschools.org

<u>Doc Collins</u> – Ben Osborne- New Richmond <u>osborne.b@westclermont.org</u>

<u>Scholarships</u>-Zac Taylor-West Clermont <u>taylor z@westclermont.org</u>

<u>State Reg16</u> – Kent McCullough - Turpin <u>kentmccullough@foresthills.edu</u>

<u>All STAR GAME</u> – Ross Baker <u>baker.a.ross@gmail.com</u>

Ron Woyan- Retired grwoyan@aol.com

Golf Outing - Mike Blaut - Roger Bacon mblaut@rogerbacon.org

<u>Web Site</u> - Jim Barr - Mariemont <u>jbarr@mariemontschools.org</u>

Treasurer in Training - Shane Elkin elkin s@milfordschools.org

Enclosed is the SWOFCA schedule of Meeting dates and a SWOFCA membership form. Please fill out the form and mail it to our Treasurer-Jon Sheehan at the address provided. Our SWOFCA web site is swofca.com which includes all of our forms, mtg. dates, and any info related to SWOFCA. To post anything on the web site,

email Jim Barr at <u>jbarr@mariemontschools.org</u>. We have set up a Google Doc on our web site for Memberships.

Treasurer -Jon Sheehan 3654 Matson Avenue Cincinnati 45236

jonsheehan69@gmail.com

On behalf of the SWOFCA Board of Directors, we appreciate your past support and hope to serve you even better this year. Good luck this season. Sincerely,

JON SHEEHAN

Jon Sheehan - Treasurer SWOFCA